MINUTES OF THE Regular SCHOOL BOARD MEETING OF THE SCHOOL BOARD OF INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 721 SCOTT, RICE LE SUEUR COUNTIES, NEW PRAGUE, MINNESOTA 56071

    October 25, 2010 6:30 pm.
Central Education Campus Board Room
CALL TO ORDER

 Chairperson Walerius called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.
ROLL CALL

Roll was taken with Board Member Brooks absent  
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

 The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA  
Superintendent Menozzi requested that the Closed Session item be removed from the agenda.  Motion was made by Havlicek and seconded by Dvorak to approve the amended agenda.  Motion carried 6/0.:
CONSENT AGENDA
Motion was made by Reed and seconded by Walerius to approve items on the Consent Agenda.  Motion carried 5/1 with Dvorak voting against.  
REPORTS
New Prague Area Schools Foundation:  Jane Dittberner, President of the New Prague Area Schools Foundation presented the board with an update on what the foundation has been able to do and where the foundation is going in the future.  The foundation has some lofty goals of fund raising in order to provide grants to teachers, establish scholarships for NPHS graduates, and develop an alumnae data base.  To date, the foundation has given grants for two first grade classrooms and anticipates another round of grants to be awarded in January of 2011.  The foundation is currently making contacts for donations and hoped to develop a 721 Club for lifetime donations and obtain corporate sponsorship for additions donations.  Plans are for the foundation to work the concession stands during boy’s basketball and wrestling this winter and will receive some of the profits.  The foundation is making baby steps but with great progress.

Update on Strategic Plan: Candace Raskin presented what she called her next to last presentation on the Strategic Plan.  She was excited to show the board the work that has been accomplished in the past 18 months and the depth to which the plan has been developed.  The document which will be well of 100 pages long in currently in the editing phase and should be ready for review sometime in the near future.  A work session will be scheduled to present the entire document to the school board and then a request for board adoption will be asked for.  Following the adoption, the entire plan will then be communicated to staff and the community.
Enrollment update:  Sandy Linn gave the board an update on the current enrollment and how the numbers are represented in the budget.
BOARD UPDATES
Policy: Policy committee has met and will meet again next week.  Three policies are being sent for board first reading and approval will be asked for at the November meeting.  The committee is continuing to work on the boundary adjustment.
Budget:  Budget will reconvene sometime in November.  Board member Robischon will be the board representative.

MRVSEC/Carver/Scott Education Cooperative:  Both boards have met and are continuing collaboration on combining the two programs.
Negotiations:  Negotiations have been completed for this cycle.
SEPAC:  this committee will meet later this week.
Community Ed:  currently the committee is working on Joint Powers agreements.  
Integration Committee:  Board Member Dvorak will be the board representative for this multidistrict committee.  Meetings are currently scheduled for November 9th and 30th in the Montgomery Middle School Media Center.
SUPERINTENDENT UPDATES


Good News:  Laura Gores, NP psychologist has applied for and been accepted into the RTI Leadership Network.  Superintendent Menozzi met with Elko New Market City Administrator Tom Terry and the new Chief of Police Steve Magneson.  The Mayor and City Council will be invited to a board meeting in early 2011.  The Middle School Study is currently conducting a staff survey.  NMSA will be visiting the middle school sometime in November.  The final product will be presented to the board after the first of the year.  The High School and Middle School will conduct a joint PAC meeting on November 15th in the lecture room of the high school.  Speaker for the night will be Deb Griffiths from Schools for Equity in Education (SEE) presenting “Are we serious about quality education in Minnesota. 
NEW BUSINESS

First Reading of Policies:  214 Travel by School Board, 806.1 First Aid Equipment, 535 One to One Policy
RECOMMENDED FOR ACTION

Adopt resolution accepting donation from Minnesota Computers for school for ten computers to be used by Middle School math department.  Motion was made by Reed and seconded by Walerius to approve the computer donation to the Middle School.  Resolution was read and roll call vote was taken.  Voting yes were Reed, Robischon, Dvorak, Havlicek, Pint and Walerius.  Board member Brooks was absent.  Resolution was adopted 6/0.
Request approval of High School Choir trip to Boston:  Motion was made by Dvorak and seconded by Pint to approve the choir trip to Boston.  Motion carried 6/0.
Adopt resolution to apply for MSHSL Grant for Student Participation in Athletics and Activities:  Motion was made by Walerius and seconded by Dvorak to approve the grant application to MSHSL for student participation in Athletics and Activities.  Resolution was read and roll call vote was taken.  Voting yes were Reed, Robischon, Dvorak, Havlicek, Pint and Walerius.  Board member Brooks was absent.  Resolution was adopted 6/0.  Board member Pint asked for a detail of how this annual grant was used last year.  Request to be submitted to Activities Director Brad Skogerboe.
Adopt resolution to designate money for severance pay: Motion was made by Walerius and seconded by Reed to adopt the resolution to designate money for severance pay.  .  Resolution was read and roll call vote was taken.  Voting yes were Reed, Robischon, Dvorak, Havlicek, Pint and Walerius.  Board member Brooks was absent.  Resolution was adopted 6/0.
ADJOURNMENT 
 Motion was made by Havlicek and seconded by Reed to adjourn the October 25, 2010 regular school board meeting at 7:29 pm.  Motion carried 6/0.
Summary of Regular School Board Meeting October 25, 2010:  Meeting called to order with board member Brooks absent.  Approval was made for the agenda and consent agenda.  Received reports on the Schools Foundation, Strategic Plan and enrollments.  Sub-committee reports were given and three policies were presented for first reading.  Resolutions for computer donations, MSHSL grant and severance pay were read and roll call vote taken.  Resolutions were adopted 6/0 with all board members voting in favor of adoption and Board Member Brooks was absent.  The Choir Trip to Boston was approved.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:29 pm.
